[image: image1.jpg]XX Capitulo General

Optamos por la vida




Chapter Bulletin
19

September

2001
17

FMS    Institute of the Marist Brothers— ROME — URL: www.champagnat.org

TIME OF LISTENING

Today was devoted specially to the discernment process implicit in the “see—judge” phase. Our objective was to experience a time of listening. So far nothing particularly newsworthy—such as significant decisions—is yet forthcoming. The moment for these will soon arrive. For the present, personal reflection, an attitude of listening, calm dialogue, meditative reading of the documents, has been the order of the day. 

DISCERNMENT ON BROTHER BENITO’S ADDRESS
Capitulants and invited lay observers reflected during Wednesday morning on the address with which Brother Benito launched the Chapter. Attention was focussed on the part concerning “Some Worries about the Institute”. The following question was formulated: “Indicate the two calls in Brother Benito’s address which most challenge you, and which would most contribute, if answered, to ensuring the VITALITY of the Institute.” Our moderator was Brother Eduardo Navarro. Brother Mariano Varona gave directions for the task which was implemented in two stages: time for personal reflection (first stage) and dialogue in 15 groups (second stage). 

INITIAL SYNTHESIS OF THE GLOBAL DISCERNMENT
Data was presented from three sources: the enquiry, the Council report, and Brother Benito’s address. At the end of one and a half days’ reflection, the following question was put: “What are the three most urgent calls which you have felt?” 

Various materials were supplied arising from the conclusions of groups which functioned on the 14th and 18th, and this morning. The process involved a period of personal reflection (third session) followed by a period of listening to each other in language groups (fourth session). 

IN BRIEF
- Br. Renato Guisleni, celebrating his birthday, received the congraultions of the assembly.

- Prayers were offered for Mr Everaldo Chávez (Brazil), an affiliated member of the Institute, and for Rosa, an aunt of Br Gabriele Andreucci: both deceased yesterday. 

- A special intention in our prayer was for Mr Steven E. Murphy (USA), a lay invitee who has not been able to come because of the tragedy in New York.

- Simple souvenirs turn up from time to time on the desk of each capitulant. Today the Hermitage Province presented two books, being the biographies of Brother Yves Thénoz and that of Brother Albert Pfleger.

- The afternoon was begun with marial prayer, with audio-visuals on the screen. The unifying theme was: "Choose life—impassioned by Jesus Christ and his Gospel—at the service of the poor—in communities of Brothers who follow Christ as Mary did—together with our lay partners.” 

- The choir of Marist College, Mindelheim (Gerany), composed of 25 students from 15 to 18 years, presently on tour in Italy, provided musical embellishment to our Eucharistic celebration. The spontaneous applause recognized their enthusiasm and quality. Afterwards they joined the Chapter participants for the evening meal.

